Hornsea Town Council
Draft Treasury Management Policy

Introduction
The Town Council currently (i.e. as at 31st January 2023) has substantially all of its surplus funds on deposit with NatWest in its Current and Instant Access accounts. These accounts are projected to earn interest in the current financial year of approximately £1,100. This is despite the existence, during the year arising from the PWLB Loan whilst unspent. This does not represent value for money compared with alternative investment opportunities. CCLA (Churches, Charities and Local Authorities) is a specialist investment body for such organisations and operates as a collective investment vehicle for the sector through its Public Sector Deposit Fund (PSDF). This fund is currently paying interest at a rate in excess of 3.60% (net of management charges). Interest is paid monthly, either by reinvestment or (more usually) direct transfer to the council’s operating bank account (i.e. NatWest). Use of this investment vehicle would (in our estimation) increase the council’s Interest Income by a minimum of £10,000 p.a. and is strongly recommended.
Suggested Strategy

It is recommended that the council maintain approximately two months net operating expenses (NOE) (appr £60,000) in its NatWest accounts and place all surplus funds in the PSDF (including Precept instalments as soon as received. A monthly transfer from PSDF at the beginning of each month of one month’s NOE (say £30K excluding Loans/Capital), together with sums sufficient to cover anticipated capital expenditure (Loan repayments, Capital purchases) would thereby maintain sufficient funds with NatWest for day to day operations. Whilst marginally better returns might be achievable elsewhere, the simplicity of dealing with, and the immediacy of accessibility of PSDF funds almost certainly outweighs any marginal improvements in returns.
Approval and Mechanism
Transfers to (specifically) CCLA to be made on the e-mail instruction of the Town Clerk (only). Withdrawals are by means of e-mail over the clerk’s signature (or instructed representative). Email instructions delivered to CCLA by 11.00 a.m. will be in the council’s bank account by 4.00 p.m. the same day.
Note
The above is in line with the discussions at Council on 30th January 2023 and is strongly recommended for the earliest possible implementation. 

Disclaimer
DCK Beavers is not authorised to provide investment advice under the Financial Conduct Authority, and nothing in the revised Strategy should be so construed.

If council wish alternative vehicles to be investigated, in the light of this disclaimer, we are unable to assist in this regard and council should seek alternative specialist investment advice.

Footnote

For illustration only, I attach a simple calculation of the interest that could have been earned with CCLA (£5,823) against what was actually earned with NatWest (£1,001) up to December this year.

Also included is a (very estimated and conservative) computation of anticipated Interest Income for 2023-24. The Budget for this is £1,500. The increase should enable reinstatement of the additional £10K transfer to Rolling Capital removed in order to restrict the Precept rise (per Band D Equivalent) to under 5%. I recommend, assuming this policy is implemented (substantially or entirely), that the 2023-24 Budget be amended to reflect Interest Income of £11,500 and RCP Provision reinstated to £30,000.
Derek R Kemp

DCK Accounting Solutions Ltd
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